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August 4, 2021 
 
Serena Longley 
Deputy General Counsel 
Office of the NY State Attorney General 
120 Broadway NY NY 10271 
 
VIA EMAIL 
 
Dear Deputy General Counsel Longley: 
 
As we discussed on the telephone yesterday, the New York County District 
Attorney’s Office is responsible for investigating and prosecuting all potential crimes 
committed in New York County, including sex crimes. 
 
Based upon the report issued yesterday by Attorney General James into allegations of 
sexual harassment by Governor Andrew Cuomo, there are two unnamed victims of 
potential sex crimes incidents that may have occurred in New York County. 
Specifically, they are: 
 

1) State Trooper #1, who stated that the Governor engaged in unwelcome 
touching of different parts of the Trooper #1’s body at the Governor’s New 
York City Office (Pages 2, 38 of the Report); 
 

2) State Entity Employee #1, who stated that the Governor tapped State Entity 
Employee #1’s buttocks twice and grabbed her buttocks at an event in New 
York City (Pages 3, 94 of the Report). 
 

In order to properly investigate these potential sex crimes, it is necessary for us to 
speak with the two victims.  Therefore, I ask that you provide my office with the 
names and contact information for State Trooper #1 and State Entity Employee #1, 
or the contact information for their attorneys. 
 
Additionally, I am requesting that you provide our office with any and all 
investigative materials pertaining to State Trooper #1 and State Entity Employee #1, 
as well as material relating to any other incidents which occurred in Manhattan, 
including but not limited to interview transcripts, interview notes, all witness 



statements (oral and written), and electronic communications (text messages, emails, 
Blackberry pins and recorded conversations). 
 
I thank you in advance for your assistance in this matter. 
 
 
Very truly yours, 

 
Nitin Savur 
Chief Assistant District Attorney 
 
 
 
 
 


